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Bob Vilnes 
1991 Black Convertible 
 
Harry M. Ciaccio 
2003 Blue Z06 
 
Neil Fine 
2003 Black Z06 

This past January has been one of the coldest Januarys on 
record.  As I sit here writing my February President’s  
Message, it is only 6 degrees.  Tomorrow it will be in the low 
80s with 80% humidity.... Yes CCDV members will be in 
Puerto Rico awaiting the departure of the CCDV cruise to the 
islands!!  Our trip will be part of my “You should have been 
there” at the February. Membership meeting. 
 
Last night at the January CCDV Board Meeting we discussed 
ways to ensure that the Cavalcade does not suffer another 
loss because of any unforeseen events such as weather, 
which has plagued us the last two years.  One of the major 
ways to avoid another loss is our Cavalcade ad book.  I 
would like to see if this year we could use the ad book to 
make 2004’s Cavalcade both a show success and a financial 
success.  We will have a Gold, Silver, Bronze and Patron 
level sponsorship program.  The program that I would like to 
see grow this year is the Patron level.  I know that in these 
active times, seeking a sponsorship from a business may not 
always fit into your busy schedule, and that being said, the 
PATRON level (for a minimal amount) may be just the thing 
for you.  If we could get just a minimum of 200 patron ads out 
of 600 members, we would know that at least part of any loss 
because of inclement weather could be covered.  With more 
patron ads we could even make a few dollars!!!  I for one will 
purchase a patron ad for my two children, my grandson and 
my wife and myself.   I will also look for business sponsors  
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
By  Bill Burkholder 

Copyright 2003 Corvette Club Of Delaware Valley.    
Visit Us On The Internet @ http://www.CCDV.com 

WEBSITES 
 

CCDV.com 
Our Official CCDV Website.  Drop by 

and check it out.  All club members are 
encouraged to sign up.  Once you 
register we’ll be able to send you  
important club notices via email. 

 
CorvetteRaffle.org 

The 2003 raffle is on!!  Next years 
Vette is a 1990 ZR1.  Tickets are 

already available online. 
 

BrynerChevy.com 
Bryner Chevrolet, proud sponsor of the 

Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
 

TheVetteShop.com 
We’re here to take care of all of your 

Corvette needs. 
 

C3VetteRegistry.com 
The best resource for C3 Vettes 

 
AtcoRace.com 

Official site of Atco Racetrack 
 

JCTaylor.com 
JC Taylor Antique Auto Insurance 

 
C6VR.com 

C6 Vette Registry 

New Members 
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GAS CAP COMMITTEE 
 

Members are encouraged to submit articles for publication in 
The Gas Cap.  Technical articles, articles that deal with  
history, preservation, or the enjoyment of the Corvette will 
be published without comment.  Articles unrelated to the 
Corvette hobby or dealing with internal affairs of the  
Corvette Club of Delaware Valley, it’s board, committees, 
members, or policies are subject to review and approval by 
the Board of Directors and it’s officers of CCDV. 
 
Gas Cap & Website 
Gas Cap Editor   Bob Rosenberg  rar21@comcast.net 
Web Site Coordinator  Mike Wicks  ccdv@ccdv.com 
Gas Cap Production  iMonkey Inc.  webguy@ccdv.com 
 
In The Drivers Seat 
President   Bill Burkholder  215-343-5968 
Vice President   Rich Dunbar 215-362-6899 
Treasurer   Pete Carroll 215-657-5176 
Corporate Secretary Brian Dixon  610-287-1696 
Recording Secretary Bruce Waldron  215-598-8194 
 
Board Members 
Chairperson   Richy Josephs  215-659-3390 
   Ed Bonk   215-464-2294 
   Tony Buonassisi  267-246-9254 
   Joel Fellman  215-969-0392 
   Jeff Hey   215-343-1894 
   Stan O'Leary  215-672-6361 
   Joe Remich  215-663-1341 
   Dennis Trayes  215-822-2352 
   Bob Weiss  215-379-2002 
 
Committees 
Technical Chairperson  Joe Signore 215-361-5928 
  
Technical Consultants For The Years 
1953-1967 Rick Ball    215-547-4784 
1968-1982 Sean Farrell  215-322-9590 
1984-1996 Frank Schmidt  215-766-0114 
1997-2004 Joe Signore  215-361-5928 
 
Activities Team  Leader Don Terranova 215-794-7393 
Membership Chairperson  Allan Kramer 215-628-4923  
New Members Committee Chairperson 
 Rose Ferrante 215-343-5552 
 
Club Store Chairperson Marian Gallagher 215-322-4693  
Delegate –  Legislative Council of  Motor Vehicles of PA                       
 Tim Simmons 215-947-CARS 
 
C.E.C.F. BOARD 
President  Bob Weiss 215-379-2002 
Vice President  Jeff Hey  215-343-1894 
Treasurer  Steve Howard 610-584-0152 
Secretary  Joe Remich 215-663-1341 
Public Relations  Stan O’Leary 215-672-6361 
 
  

The Gas Cap is published monthly by the Corvette Club of 
Delaware Valley.  Copyright 2003.  No portions of this  
publication may be reprinted or used for commercial use 
without express written consent and prior permission of the 
Corvette Club of Delaware Valley. 

 

2/1 Robert Levin 
  Cathy Herling 
  Linda Zaks 
2/2 Thomas Brown 
  Sue Magaruh 
2/3 John Vagie 
2/4 Beth Rubin 
  June Siwek 
2/5 Vicki Sellers 
2/6 James Davis 
  Marty Maddaluni 
  Peg Brigidi 
2/7 Mary Labold 
  Sandy Josephs 
  Carol Ritting 
2/8 Joseph Clemente 
  Suzanne Bergman 
  Linda Segal 
2/9 Richard Flam 
2/10 Nancy Simmons 
2/11 Jeff Baldwin 
  Kathleen  
   Skobieranda 
2/12 Rich Malosiecki 
  Barbara Carroll 
  Joan Graziano Jr. 
2/13 Lee Shetz 
  Mike Wicks 
2/14 Sidney Worth 
  Dorothy Vischer 
2/16 Rich Etherton 
2/17 Mary Derstine 
2/18 Peter Bohr 
  Rich Kelly 

February 
Birthdays 

2/18 John Lukens 
  Rick Parisi 
  Karen Pollock, Jr. 
  Debbie Sandler 
2/19 Steven Wasserleben 
2/20 Larry Bergman 
  Raymond Cline 
  Alan Shughart 
  Catherine  
   Leatherman 
  Christine Terranova 
2/21 Fran Cheney 
  Robert Neisser 
  Bruce Phipps 
  Bonnie Huey 
  Shirlee Schumann 
2/22 Dennis Kintzel 
  Regis Menke 
  Anthony Petro 
  Larry Woodward 
  Kathy Parisi 
2/23 Philip Holder 
  Richy Josephs 
  Fran Heathcote 
2/25 Charles Crawford 
  Bob Lima 
2/26 Roger Powell 
  Marueen McGinniss 
  Anna Serebrennikov 
2/27 Dave Brown 
  Carole DiCicco 
  Bernadine Ehret 
2/28 Vicki Cope 
  Mary Reese 

603 CCDV Members February 1st 2004 

ONLINE GASCAP  
All club members can access the online 
GasCap while still receiving the postal 
mail version.  Make sure that your site 
status reads “CCDV Club Member”.  If it 
does, you can download it.  If it doesn't or 
if you have problems, ask for help at the  
message forum at www.CCDV.com 
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(President’s Message - page 1) 
 
and other patron ads.  If each member who can’t make it to the Cavalcade to help on a committee 
could help by the purchase of an ad, everyone in the club will be able to say that they had a part in 
the success of the 2004 Cavalcade of Corvettes.  Let’s make this year the best ever!!!!! 
  
Michael Brigidi, CCDV member and co-owner of Lans-Bowl has arranged a special night for CCDV. 
This is going to be a night of fun....  We will gather at Lans-Bowl at 606 East Main Street in Lansdale 
at 7:00 PM.  If you wish to attend please contact me by phone, e-mail or on our web site.  I will also 
have a sign up list at the membership meeting.  I’d like to thank Michael for everything!!!  
 
Last month we had Scott Burkart, Sales Manager from Bryner Chevrolet as our guest speaker.  I'd 
like to thank both Scott and Bryner for their continued support.  Scott will take care of CCDV  
members and assist them with any sales related matters.  Scott can be reached at 215-572-2413.  
Bryner's main number is 215-886-3140 for general sales and service information.  Our service  
contact is Steve Fisher and our service tech is Steve Spencer.  The best service in the area!!  
 
Keep warm and I'll see everyone at the February meeting!!  
 

Bill 

On March 6th the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
will visit Dennis Kirban at his facility in Plumsteadville, PA 

 
We will meet at the Doylestown Pointe Plaza Shopping Center (Easton and Almshouse 
Roads, Warrington, PA) in front of the Sears Hardware Store at 9:00 AM on March 6th  
(back-up date March 13th) and leave in a group to Kirban Performance Products, Inc.   
Home of the renown Kirban Shifter and a supplier to many Corvette catalog vendors. 

 
https://www.kirbanperformance.com/index_turboregal.htm 

 For additional information e-mail Bob Rosenberg at rar21@comcast.net 
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Current Activity Calendar - Activities Team Leader Don Terranova 
 
ATLANTIC CITY CAR SHOW AND CASINO TRIP 
When:  Saturday February 28th bus leaves at 9 AM returns at 7 PM 
Where:  The bus leaves from the K Mart parking lot in Willow Grove. 
Who:  Contact Person Don Terranova 215-794-7393 or dpterranova@yahoo.com  
 We will be having dinner at the Olive Garden in Willow Grove upon our return, this is not 
 included with the price of the tickets. If you are interested get in touch with Joel Fellman or 
 Don Terranova or simply go on the AC.Trip posting on the website and leave a message. 
Note:  Please see the article in this Gas Cap for details. 
  
CCDV BOWLING NIGHT 
When:  Saturday February 21st 
Where:  Lans-Bowl - 606 East Main Street, Lansdale, PA 
Who:  Bill Burkholder/Michael Brigidi 
Note:  Look for more info in this Gas Cap 
  
CCDV BOWLING or POOL/BILLIARDS NIGHT (TBA) 
When:  Saturday March 20th 
Where:  TBD 
Who:  TBD 
 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
When:  Thursday Feb. 12th at 8 PM 
Where:  VFW post 3612 at 305 Moreland Rd., Willow Grove, PA 
Who:  Tel for VFW 215-659-3782  
 
KIRBAN FACILITIES TOUR 
When:  March 6th 10 AM 
Where:  Kirban Factory - Plumsteadville, PA 
Who:  Bob Rosenberg 
Note:  More details will be announced shortly. 

 

Do You Have the Luck of the Irish? 
Try Your Luck at Casino Night 

 
Saturday, March 20th, 7:00 PM to 10:30 PM at West Trenton Ball Room, 40 West 
Upper Ferry Road, Ewing, NJ 08628 
 
 We will meet at the K Mart parking lot in Willow Grove at 6:00 PM and caravan 
(with or without Corvettes) to New Jersey for an evening of games, music, dinner 
and prizes.  Tickets are $50.00 each (includes $100.00 in chips to be exchanged 
for prizes or buffet dinner) – Cash Bar.  For more information please call Cliff and 
Cathy Bray at 215-493-0982 or e-mail at cliffdbjr@aol.com. 
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On Tuesday, December 2, 2003, Dennis Trayes and I were once again invited by the Sunshine 
Foundation and honored to assist with another one day Dreamlift from the Atlantic City Airport to 
Walt Disney World in Orlando, Fla. 
 
This time there were several wheelchair bound children.  I estimate there were about 70 to 80  
children (at least half in wheelchairs) and perhaps 40 to 50 caretakers (nurses, assistants, lifters & 
Sunshine organizers).  Five NJ State Police Officers were also invited as lifters at the last minute  
because a few children were not able to make the trip. 
 
Besides carrying or assisting all the needy children along with their wheelchairs or other equipment 
on and off the planes and buses, etc., Dennis and I had the privilege of escorting Ian and Shane, 
two young boys with cerebral palsy throughout the park.  Although they could not communicate or 
care for themselves, they were a joy to be with and made a day full of hard work a sheer pleasure!  
You could tell by their great smiles and shrieks that they thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  Plus, 
the sunny mid-70 degree temperature made for a perfect day at Disney! 
 
We are hopeful that the Sunshine Foundation we will continue to keep us as regular helpers in the 
future.  The airlifts are proof that our CCDV donations are put to good use.  If we could ever manage 
to come up with $50,000+, we could sponsor an entire Dreamlift on our own.  Something to think 
about!?! 
 
PS: CCDV also helped in providing the goodie bags that were given out to all the children.   

ANOTHER SUNSHINE DREAMLIFT - by Joel Fellman 
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For eight years I looked at my 1966 Corvette Coupe with hubcaps before I finally decided it was time 
for an upgrade.  I did some research and ordered a set of aluminum knock-off wheels from Eckler’s, 
but there was still the matter of the tires.  I spoke with Ellis Gray and read a few reviews on the  
Internet before I decided to go to Eppies in Northeast Philadelphia where I saw Jay.  I wanted to 
keep the better ride and steering so I ordered the Coker Classic Goldline Radials.  They were  
delivered in October, but I was very disappointed because the line was more orange than gold.   
Don Lemek said I’d look like I was driving around on a set of Halloween pumpkins!  I sent the tires 
back and replaced them with a set of Firestone Goldline bias-ply tires.  When they came in, I took 
the knock-off rims down to Eppies to have the tires mounted.  First, the tire changers put the rims on 
the Hunter TC3500 Touchless machine and mounted the tires and then proceeded to balance them.  
As all of this was going on, I noticed one of the tire changers was writing RR, LR, RF and LF on the  
inside of the tires.  Now, I know they didn’t have directional tires back in 1966, so I asked him what 
he was doing.  He told me at Eppies they take the lowest weighted tires and put them on the front 
and the heaviest go on the rear.  The reason for this is because with bias-ply and radial tires, lower 
weighted tires up front mean the tire and rim are a better match and will give better tire wear and 
handling.   
 
I would recommend Eppies to anyone in our club.  When I wasn’t pleased with my original order, 
they were very accommodating and did everything they could to make sure that I would be  
satisfied with my tires.  I’ve owned a lot of cars in my 40 years of 
driving and bought countless sets of tires and all of the tire  
changers just put the tires on any position on the car, but not at 
Eppies.  The store is always busy, but the service is well worth the 
wait.  Be sure to ask for Jay, and let him know you’re from CCDV. 
Jim 

Buying Tires at Eppies by Jim Neelans 

CROSSWORD: Here are the answers to last 
month’s CCDV crossword puzzle.   
Thanks to Don Terranova for making it. :^) 

 Eppies Tires 
9409 Bustleton Ave. 

Philadelphia, PA 19115 
(215) 464-8200 
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On December 29th Stan O’ Leary and I made a visit to St 
Mary’s Villa in Ambler.  It always brings me pleasure to go to 
St Mary’s because of my previous involvement with this  
terrific organization and the work they do for children.  I 
know Stan was excited to go because Disney filmed a 
movie there in the 50’s called Trouble with Angels starring 
Halley Mills and he wanted to see the castle like building 
where our meeting was to take place.  We met with Sister 
Rosemary and she took the time to give us a tour of the  
facility.  Stan took so many pictures I thought the Sister and 
I were starring in the sequel! 
 
The main purpose of our trip was to present St Mary’s with a check for $500.00 on behalf of CECF 
the club’s non-profit foundation.  After I presented the check to the good sister I knew Stan and I had 
a lifetime pass from getting our knuckles cracked.  It was then that Sister Rosemary told me the 
story about something that happened a number of years ago that she thought I would find amusing.  
It seems that she needed to go on an errand during lunch hour and not having a car of her own 
asked if she could borrow a car.  Well it turned out the only car available was a red corvette with an 
automatic.  The sister not being shy used the car to go on her errand.  She said she did get some 
looks when she was driving and I told her that I understood!  I said we like to drive our vettes  
religiously too!  Sister said that our contribution could not be timelier.  In order to balance their 
budget despite cutting spending they needed to generate $500,000.  The sister said the children 
they serve(87)now come to them more damaged than ever, requiring intensive care and support.  
We make a difference as a club because we help make St Mary’s mission possible, the mission of 
caring for the most vulnerable segment of our society, our children.   Joe Remich 

How We Make A Difference - Joe Remich  
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Send in an article!!! All Gas Cap articles must be sent to Bob Rosenberg by the 25th of the month 
in order to be included in the Gas Cap.  E-mail articles to him at rar21@comcast.net  
 
Even, if you don’t have an article to send in, we’d appreciate photos from any club events. We may 
not always have room for your photos, but the Gascap is so much nicer when we can include them.  
Please email your digital photos or a link to them.  Please write your articles using the 12pt Arial 
font. The GasCap goes to the printer on the first of the month and is normally mailed out on the next 
business day. Therefore, to be safe events which occur early in the month should be publicized in 
the previous months’ GasCap as well as the current.  Please send your articles in ASAP.  Articles 
received late may not make it in until the following month. 

GasCap Submissions 
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 Date:  Saturday February 28, 2004 
Time:  The Bus leaves at 9 AM we return at 7 PM 

Where:  Bus leaves from the K Mart parking lot in Willow Grove 
 

 CCDV is running a bus trip to the Atlantic City Car show.  There are 18 seats left as of 
12/21 this is first come first serve 

 
 Tickets are $15.00 per person for the bus trip and you will receive $8 to $10 in chips 

for Trump Casino. 
 

 Tickets for the car show are $12.00 per person. 
 

 You can go to both the car show and the casino or just go to one or the other if you 
wish.  Bring your friends or family or both. 

 
NEW INFORMATION 

We will be going out to dinner (which is not included in the price) at the Olive Garden 
in Willow Grove when we return.  If you wish to be part of this let us know so we can 

call ahead to reserve seats.  Contact either Joel Fellman or Don Terranova dpter-
ranova@yahoo.com  215-794-7393 or RSVP at the AC Trip on the CCDV Website 

posting under upcoming activities. 
 

 Please contact me a.s.a.p. at 215-794-7393 or by email at dpterranova@yahoo.com. 
 

 Thanks!    Don Terranova 
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Bryner Chevrolet is proud to be the official sponsor of the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley.  We will 
continue to support the club both monetarily and through promotions as we have done in the past. 

 
We are taking reservations for orders on the new C-6 body style, 2005 models. 

Of course there is not definitive information or pricing as yet, but a deposit 
to order will insure a place in line for the biggest event in several years. 

 
Now available- Brand new, 2003 
Magnetic Red Coupe with Light Oak 
interior, 6-speed with 1SB option 
group, including: Memory Package, 
Mirror group, Head-up display,  
Twilight Sentinel. Also added: Dual 
Roof Panels and Body Side  
Moldings. MSRP is $48,950 and 
CCDV members can purchase for 
$45,100, plus tax and tags 
 
Currently in stock are two 2004  
Convertibles- one in the Spiral Gray 
and Black combination that was new 
for 2003 and the other is the new 2004 "Commemorative Edition" in Lemans Blue with Shale top 
and  
interior. Both are six-speed, with the 
upscale equipment package,  
including head-up display, memory 
package, tilt/telescoping wheel and 
electrochromatic mirrors. The Spiral 
Gray model has an MSRP of $55,110 
and a special club price of $50,590. 
The Commemorative Edition is listed 
at $56,300 and club members will 
pay only $52,625. Please give us the 
chance to demonstrate these great 
cars to you if you are considering a 
new car purchase. 

 
We are taking reservations for orders 
on the new C-6 body style, 2005 
models. Of course there is not  
definitive information or pricing as 
yet, But a deposit to order will insure 
a place in line for the biggest event in 
several years 
 
Any questions or interest please contact Steve Spier, Internet Sales Manager, Bryner Chevrolet at 
215-886-3140 or visit their website at www.brynerchevy.com.  Each month Bryner Chevrolet will  
provide CCDV with a list of available Corvettes with prices and discounts for Gascap readers. 

Bryner Chevrolet Specials for February 2004 
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Specializing in Corvettes 
1953-2003 

Service ~ Performance ~ Restoration 
We can take care of all your Corvette needs! 

105 Industrial Drive (Northampton Ind. Park) 

off of Jacksonville Road 

Warminster, PA 18974 

215-322-9590 

www.TheVetteShop.org 
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Please Note : ads will be removed after 3 months unless we are notified otherwise 
 
For Sale:  1979 Corvette, White with white T-Tops, 4-speed with Hurst Shifter, 350 engine,  
  84.037 miles, new lower ball joints and upper arm, new tires, needs a clutch fan.  
  $7,000.  Call Ed Bonk 215-464-2294 (Feb04) 
 
For Sale:   2002 Millennium Yellow Coupe, Preferred Group #2, polished aluminum wheels, 6-
  speed, glass roof, performance handling package, garaged, 13,800 miles. $38,000. 
  Call Gary @ 201-400-0024 (day) or 215-619-0245 (eve.). 
 
For Sale:   2000 conv. navy/oak, 12,500 miles, 6sp, 12 disc, active handling, head up, polished 
  alum. wheels, power sport buckets, memory, fog lamps, garaged & covered,  
  $38,500.  kpfcornerstone@aol.com 352-543-0447 
  
For Sale:   1984-1990 Sculpted sheepskin seat covers, excellent condition.  List $499.99, will sell 
  for $225.00.  Call Frank Schimdt, 215-766-0114.  Protects leather/cloth seats, warm 
  in winter, cool in summer! 
  
For Sale:     1969 Corvette Convertible Red with White Top, 427 - 4 speed, Numbers Match  
  Pristine Condition.  To inquire, send email to ddjr1@worldnet.att.net 
 
For Sale: 1972 Corvette show car that was customized in 1979 with a "spare no expense "   
  philosophy.  The car is equipped as follows, 350 CI engine with a dyers 471 blower, 
  7½ to 1 compression, 800 AFB carbs, Crane Hydraulic cam, Vertex magneto, T- Tops, 
  Custom Mako Shark rear end and Mako tilt front end, detailed and chromed  
  suspension, lacquer paint and candy apple flames.  I can be reached Mon to Fri 9 til 7 
  and Sat from 10 til 4 at 215-396-7764. Call me with any questions.  Ask for Gary. (Jan04) 

 
Check our message forum at http://www.CCDV.com/forum for more items 
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GASCAP  BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
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ATLANTIC CITY CAR SHOW AND CASINO TRIP 
Saturday February 28th bus leaves at 9 AM returns at 7 PM 
Contact Don Terranova 215-794-7393  
article in this Gas Cap for details 
  
CCDV BOWLING NIGHT 
Saturday February 21st at Lans-Bowl Lansdale, PA 
Contact Bill Burkholder & Michael Brigidi 
article in this Gas Cap for details 
  
CCDV BOWLING or POOL / BILLIARDS NIGHT 
Saturday March 20th 
 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Thursday Feb. 12th at 8 PM at Willow Grove VFW  
 
KIRBAN FACILITIES TOUR 
March 6th 10 AM at the Kirban Factory in Plumsteadville, PA 
Contact Bob Rosenberg 

Current Activity Calendar   “Cruise with your fellow members!” 

Be sure to visit the club website at  
http://www.CCDV.com for last minute  

updates and changes to the activity schedule.   
All club members are encouraged to  

register and participate. 

1/8 Page   $55.00 members     $65.00 non-members 
1/4 Page $110.00 members  $130.00 non-members 
1/2 Page $220.00 members   $260.00 non-members 
Full Page $440.00 members   $530.00 non-members 

Full Page (1 month)        $80.00  Full Page (3 months)     $175.00 
Full Page (6 months)     $275.00  Full Page (12 months)   $530.00 

2002 YEARLY GASCAP ADVERTISING RATES 
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Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
P.O. Box 397 
Willow Grove, PA 19090 

Time Dated Mail! 

First Class Mail 

The Gas Cap 
The Official Publication of the 
Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
Sponsors of the world famous  “Cavalcade of Corvettes” 
 
CCDV Chevrolet Sponsor     -  Bryner Chevrolet 215-886-3140 
       140 N. York Rd. Jenkintown, PA 

MEETING INFORMATION CORRESPONDENCE 
WHEN:   
Second Thursday of every month at 8:00 PM 
WHERE:  
VFW Post 3612 Moreland Rd. 
(across from Willow Grove K-Mart) in 
Willow Grove, PA 

Address:  
CCDV P.O. Box 397, Willow Grove, PA 19090 
Phone: 
(215) 938-7722      FAX: (215) 698-5888 
Internet: 
http://www.ccdv.com  E-mail: ccdv@ccdv.com 


